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Financial out turn 
 
Mendip District Council’s financial out turn for 2020/21 was an overspend just over £700,000, this 
had been reduced from a potential £2.4million. This overspend was due to the loss of income from 
car parks, markets, planning and other income streams due to the lack of economic activity during 
the financial year. 
 
The government had promised to do whatever it took to help councils, but its grants did not cover all 
the loss of income, on saying that, if the government had not given financial help the financial 
situation would have been extremely damaging. 
 
Mendip District Council’s commercial investments have held up well during the pandemic and we 
have seen very little in the way of default payments. The council have not made any additional 
commercial purchases through the pandemic, it is likely that future commercial investment will be 
curtailed and money borrowed through the public works loans fund to be restricted to regeneration. 
 
Scrutiny 
 
We have spent the summer reviewing how scrutiny within Mendip can be improved, scrutiny board 
members are seeking additional meetings to discuss with portfolio holders to review their service 
areas. 
We are keen to look at areas like social housing, sustainable transport, tree policy and enforcement. 
 
I continue to lead the breaking the circle of deprivation working group, we are holding meetings with 
Somerset county council, Mendip citizen’s advice, DWP and community groups, we will then review 
the evidence and decide whether to seek additional speakers or ask the cabinet to agree a work 
plan. It is still very early days, but the social deprivation working group made proposals on fuel 
poverty, recommended changes to council tax and lobbied government for changes in public 
transport, benefit and tackling loneliness. 
 
Working with the Town Council 
 
Garfield and I have met Tracy Aaron’s and other officers to discuss projects for Shepton, we get 
repeatedly told that if we do not receive Town Council support, the District Council will not support 
any proposal. 
 
It is essential that the Town Council engages with the District Councils Masterplan for Shepton, this 
plan will allow Mendip and SMTC to apply for large sums of money from the government’s levelling 
up fund. 
 
SMTC needs to be demanding projects for our town, with the potential unitary council changes there 
is a potential to gain and protect assets for the town. There is an ambitious agenda to be had, let’s 
not replicate the failures of the urban district council who failed secure services before the last 
reorganisation. 
 


